
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 7, 2004 

 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  13
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #040582 

         REMOVE PARKING RESTRICTIONS 

                    VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN 

                    THE 13
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

 As part of our on-going effort to verify field parking sign installations with ordinance records on 

file in the Legislative Reference Bureau, we have discovered that the signs for the parking restrictions 

listed below are not present in the field.  The area residents or businesses have not questioned the absence 

of these signs, and we believe that the restrictions are no longer needed.  We, therefore, recommend that 

the ordinances be repealed.  The changes we propose will only correct City ordinances and will not affect 

field signing, nor have any effect on your constituents. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting to remove the following restrictions: 

 

1. South 2
nd

 Street, from West Vogel Avenue to a point north – No Parking 

 

2. South 17
th
 Street, from a point south of West Oklahoma Avenue to a point further south – No Parking 

 

3. South 18
th
 Street, from a point south of West Euclid Avenue to a point further south – No Parking 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 7, 2005 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  10
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #040582 

        REMOVE PARKING RESTRICTIONS  

       VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN 

       THE 10
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT 

 

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

                 

 As part of our on-going effort to verify field parking sign installations with ordinance records on 

file in the Legislative Reference Bureau, we have discovered that the signs for the parking restrictions 

listed below are not present in the field.  The area residents or businesses have not questioned the absence 

of these signs, and we believe that the restrictions are no longer needed.  We, therefore, recommend that 

the ordinances be repealed.  The changes we propose will only correct City ordinances and will not affect 

field signing, nor have any effect on your constituents. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting to remove the following restrictions: 

 

1. North 42
nd

 Street, from West Kingston Place to a point north – No Parking 

 

2. North 42
nd

 Street, from West St. Paul Avenue to West Mt. Vernon Avenue – Two Hour Parking 

 

3. North 54
th
 Street, from West State Street to a point north – Two Hour Parking 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 7, 2004 

 

Honorable Willie C. Wade 

Alderman, 7
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  7
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #040582 

        REMOVE PARKING RESTRICTIONS 

        VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN 

        THE 7
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT 

 

Dear Alderman Wade: 

 

 As part of our on-going effort to verify field parking sign installations with ordinance records on 

file in the Legislative Reference Bureau, we have discovered that the signs for the parking restrictions 

listed below are not present in the field.  The area residents or businesses have not questioned the absence 

of these signs, and we believe that the restrictions are no longer needed.  We, therefore, recommend that 

the ordinances be repealed.  The changes we propose will only correct City ordinances and will not affect 

field signing, nor have any effect on your constituents. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting to remove the following restrictions: 

 

1. North 44
th
 Street, from West Clarke Street to a point south – No Parking 

 

2. North 45
th
 Street, from West Burleigh Street to the alley south – Two Hour Parking 

 

3. North 48
th
 Street, from West Burleigh Street to the alley north – Two Hour Parking 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 7, 2004 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  14
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #040582 

        INSTALL NO PARKING FROM 10 PM TO 6AM 

                    MAY 1
ST

 TO SEPTEMBER 1
ST

 ON EAST RHODE ISLAND AVENUE 

          FROM SOUTH SUPERIOR STREET WEST TO THE ALLEY, 

                    AND ON THE WEST SIDE OF SOUTH SUPERIOR STREET 

                    FROM EAST RHODE ISLAND AVENUE TO A POINT 150 FEET SOUTH 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 7, 2004 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  4
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #040582 

        INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE 

                    OF WEST STATE STREET FROM NORTH 21
ST

 STREET 

                    TO A POINT 50 FEET EAST 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 7, 2004 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  4
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #040582 

        INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE 

         OF WEST STATE STREET FROM NORTH 20
TH

 STREET 

           TO A POINT 50 FEET EAST 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 7, 2004 

 

 

 

 

 

Honorable Willie L. Hines 

Alderman, 15
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  15
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #040582 

        INSTALL HANDICAPPED PARKING ON 

                    THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH 13
TH

 STREET FROM 

         WEST VLIET STREET TO WEST KNEELAND STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Hines: 

 

 This is in response to your request on behalf of Mr. Jim Tiejen of the Milwaukee County Human 

Services Department to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

 Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found the installation of this 

parking restriction will accommodate the special parking needs of this facility. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that 

you may support it to final passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 7, 2004 

 

 

 

 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  4
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #040582 

        REMOVAL OF TEN-HOUR METER PARKING 

                    INSTALLATION OF TWO-HOUR METER PARKING 

                    BOTH SIDES OF NORTH BROADWAY FROM 

                    EAST JUNEAU AVENUE TO EAST KNAPP STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

 With the completion of the Milwaukee School of Engineering's Kern Athletic Center, a request 

was made to change the parking restriction encouraging more turn over parking near the facility.  

Therefore, we are recommending the following changes: 

 

The Removal of: 

 

"Ten-Hour Meter Parking 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday through Friday, Ten-Hour Parking 8:00 

AM to 6:00 PM Saturday" 

 

The Installation of: 

 

"Two-Hour Meter Parking, 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday through Friday, Two-Hour Parking, 8 

AM to 6:00 PM Saturday One Dollar per hour." 

 

 If you have no objection to the above, the legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at 

the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support same to final passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 7, 2004 

 

 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  4
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #040582 

        REMOVAL OF THIRTY-MINUTE METER PARKING 

                    INSTALLATION OF TWO-HOUR METER PARKING 

                    THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH BROADWAY FROM 

                    EAST WISCONSIN AVENUE TO EAST MASON STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

 As per your conversation with Ms. Cindy Angelos of Department of Public Works-Parking 

regarding the time restriction change at the location above, we recommend the following changes be 

made: 

 

The Removal of: 

 

"Thirty-Minute Meter Parking, 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday through Friday, Thirty Minute 

Parking 8:00 AM to 6:00 Saturday" 

 

The Installation of: 

 

"Two-Hour Meter Parking, 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday – Friday, Two-Hour Parking, 8:00 AM 

to 6:00 Saturday, One dollar per hour" 

 

 If you have no objection to the above, the legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at 

the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support same to final passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 7, 2004 

 

 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  4
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #040582 

        CHANGE METERED PARKING TIME RESTRICTION 

                    THE WEST SIDE OF NORTH MILWAUKEE STREET 

                    FROM EAST WISCONSIN AVENUE TO EAST MICHIGAN STREET 

                    THE WEST SIDE OF NORTH 6
TH

 STREET FROM WEST HIGHLAND AVENUE 

                    TO WEST STATE STREET 

                    THE SOUTH SIDE OF WEST ST. PAUL AVENUE FROM 

                    NORTH 3
RD

 STREET TO NORTH 4
TH

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

 As per your conversation with Ms. Cindy Angelos of Department of Public Works-Parking 

regarding the time restriction change at the location above, we recommend the following changes be 

made: 

 

The Removal of: 

 

"Thirty-Minute Meter Parking, 8 AM to 6 PM Monday - Friday, Thirty Minute Parking  

 8 AM to 6 Saturday" 

 

The Installation of: 

 

"Twenty-Five Minute Meter Parking, 8 AM to 6 PM Monday – Friday, Twenty-Five Minute 

Parking, 8AM to 6 PM Saturday, Ten cents per five minutes of time." 

 

 If you have no objection to the above, the legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at 

the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support same to final passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 7, 2004 

 

 

 

 

 

Honorable Robert Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  8
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #040582 

        EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT 

         PARKING ON WEST SCOTT STREET FROM 

          SOUTH 37
TH

 STREET TO SOUTH 38
TH

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which 

overnight parking is allowed on both sides of the street. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 7, 2004 

 

 

 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  8
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #040582 

                    REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE 

          WEST SIDE OF SOUTH 24
TH

 STREET 

          FROM WEST MITCHELL STREET  

                    SOUTH TO THE ALLEY 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 7, 2004 

 

 

 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  8
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #040582 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE 

         OF WEST CLEVELAND AVENUE FROM A 

                    POINT 90 FEET WEST OF SOUTH 30
TH

 STREET 

            TO THE ALLEY 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

 This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-

captioned parking restriction. 

 

 Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that parked cars 

pose a sight obstruction at this location.  We, therefore, in the interest of public safety, 

recommend the installation of the above restriction. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 7, 2004 

 

 

 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  10
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #040582 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

                    SOUTH 70
TH

 STREET FROM WEST MAIN STREET 

                    TO A POINT 200 FEET NORTH AND SOUTH  

 

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

 In conjunction with the left turn lane installation on South 70
th 

Street at West Main Street, 

the above-captioned parking restriction is needed to maintain traffic flow through the 

intersection. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 


